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24 July 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 29 June 2020. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:   
 

1) Are the non-statutory deputy mayors of London classified as employees of the GLA? 
 
2) Are the non-statutory deputy mayors of London eligible to join the Local Government 
Pension Scheme? 
 
3) Which GLA pay grade, if any, do the non-statutory deputy mayors of London fall under? 
 
4) What pay grade is the Mayor of London's private secretary?  And is the post politically 
restricted? 

 
 
Please find below our response to your request: 
 

1) Yes, with the exception of the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime who is an employee 
of the Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime (MOPAC). 

 
2) Yes, where they are employees of the GLA. 

 
3) The current pay of all non-statutory Deputy Mayors is available here: 

https://www.london.gov.uk/people/mayoral. In common with other senior roles at the 
GLA, their salaries are set outside the grading system. 
 

4) There is no post within the GLA that has the job title stated. We do have the following 
posts: 

• Head of Mayor’s Private Office- grade 13, politically restricted 

• Deputy Head of Mayor's Private Office- grade 9, politically restricted 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA300620-6265. 
 
 



 
 

 

Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 




